On March 14, 2005 Board Member Monroe Benaim made the following request regarding the March 16, 2005 Board Agenda Item PM12:

PM12 Reduction of Retainage for Conniston Community Middle
Request: 
Please attach punch list.

Response:  See attached architect letter and punch list.  

Please note that while CORC did not approve this item, the people most familiar with this project were not able to attend the CORC Meeting and some additional information has been obtained subsequent to the meeting.  This information clarifies that there are only sixteen (16) remaining contractor punch list items.  The architect also provided a letter stating that the remaining retainage will be more than 200% of the value of the remaining punch list items as required by contract.

Not to confuse matters, but there are a few new minor items the District has asked the contractor to complete as well as some warranty items that will be addressed during Spring Break.  Since these are not punch list items it would not be fair to withhold payment from the construction manager and the subcontractors for these items.  

It should also be pointed out that several contractors and subcontractors have indicated that they do not want to bid on School District projects because they have issues with our bureaucracy.  We are competing for quality contractors, subcontractors and vendors in a very busy construction market and we urge the Board to not alienate quality firms by withholding payment when the work has already been completed.
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